MINUTES – October 11, 2010
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, October 11, 2010 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Village Administrator Keith Kruse, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Chief Roy Whitehead, Council Members – Jeff Tate, Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Denny Fetzer, Stephanie Rizor, and Joe Riffle. Also present were Karen Schepman, Deb Wallace of the Suburban Press.  
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting on September 27, and the Administrative & Personnel meeting on September 29 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-   None
CORRESPONDENCE-  None.
OLD BUSINESS- Chief Whitehead reported the abandoned vehicle, located in the rear of the property at 128 E. Main St., has been removed. 
Chief Whitehead also reported he and Keith Kruse met with an ODOT representative about replacing the speed limit signs with oversized signs.

Judy Karchner reported a letter has been prepared by Stephanie Rizor, to Mr. Nigel Davies, inquiring about the donation of an empty lot that Mr. Davies owns. If Mr. Davies would donate the lot, the Village would apply for grant monies to develop a park on the lot.
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle reported the committee had met on 9/29/10. They discussed and finalized the terms of contract for the Solicitor Bob Kuhlman and Village Administrator Keith Kruse. The clerk will prepare the new ordinance for the solicitor contract that is due to expire on December 31, 2010. The contract for Kruse will be a 15 month contract and will expire on December 31, 2011.
Riffle reported Doug Nusser of Poggemeyer Design Group (PDG) presented an update on the Sewer Separation project during the Finance committee meeting. The previous bids for the project expired on October 7, 2010. The previous bids were higher than anticipated, and Council agreed unanimously to request that PDG modify the project. 

Riffle made a motion to allow Poggemeyer Design Group to draft the new bid documents for the Combined Sanitary Sewer Separation Project, and to rename the Project the Sewer Separation Improvements Project, Fetzer second. VOTE- Yeas-Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.    
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ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle continued: 

Riffle made a motion to have the clerk draft an ordinance to amend the contract with PDG to reflect an increase of $15,000.00 to redo the project, Fetzer second. VOTE- Yeas-Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.    

 Riffle made a motion for the Village Administrator to advertise the Sewer Separation Improvement Project for bid, Fetzer second. VOTE- Yeas-Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  
Riffle reported that when the annual utility rate review was presented by John Courtney & Associates, Mr. Courtney indicated a water rate increase was necessary this year (2010) and next (2011) to meet the anticipated expenses. Riffle made a motion to draft an ordinance to increase the water rates by 10% starting with the December 2010 usage, with an additional 10% increase scheduled for June of 2011, Fetzer second. VOTE- Yeas-Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.     

PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner – No report.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor – No Report.
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1504 in the amount of $62,387.22, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Rizor. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  
The permits have been issued for the utility building expansion project. Riffle made a motion to advertise the project for bid, Fetzer second. VOTE- Yeas- Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 

PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report.  
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer – No report.
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Keith Kruse reported: 

· NEW PROJECTS:  
· CDBG Grant: PDG has been selected by the Sandusky County Commissioners as the consultants for the curb ramp project.
· Sandusky County Parks Grant: Application is due on 10/15/10. We will be applying for pool upgrades. (new signs, ladder/rails for high dive, and new sweeper.)

· PROJECT UPDATE:
· Fire Hydrant painting: The Scouts have met their goal hours, and will not be finishing all the hydrants. Our seasonal employee, Kyle Osborn, will finish the hydrants.
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VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Keith Kruse continued:

· Well Field Expansion: All 3 wells are drilled, and testing phases are beginning now. The project is still on schedule for a 12/31/10 completion date.
· Closed on the purchase of the Tom Linke property on October 7, 2010. The deed for the property should be recorded this week.
· The pool is completely closed for the year.
   Kruse reported he is participating in the Sandusky County Leadership Class of 2011. Kruse reported they have decided to clean up trails, and replace the mulch in a Park in Fremont, as a Team Project. Kruse requested permission to use the Village dump truck and a load of the brush dump mulch for their project. Tracy made a motion to allow Kruse to use the Village vehicle and mulch for the park project in Fremont, Rizor second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.       
 POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Roy Whitehead reported he has not heard back from Truman Phillips or Amplex regarding the development of a police website.
Chief Whitehead reported the Schools executed their emergency evacuation plan today. Solomon and Woodmore Schools were evacuated to the United Methodist Church in 22 minutes. 

Chief Whitehead reported he accepted the resignation of part-time officer Paul Perry.

CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Ordinance and Resolution for Council’s consideration:
ORDINANCE #25-2010: AN ORDINANCE WAIVING THE RESIDENCY REQUIREMENT FOR THE VILLAGE OF WOODVILLE ADMINISTRATOR. Tate made a motion to suspend the rules. The motion died for lack of a second. Tate requested the Ordinance be amended to indicate the residency will be allowed for the Woodville Township only. 
RESOLUTION #26-2010: APPLYING FOR THE 2011 SANDUSKY COUNTY PARK DISTRICT FUNDING ASSISTANCE PROGRAM. Tate made a motion to suspend the rules, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  Tate made a motion to adopt Resolution #26-2010, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
 ORDINANCE #27-2010: EMPLOYING KEITH E. KRUSE AS VILLAGE ADMINISTRTOR AND AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND CLERK-TREASURER TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH KEITH E. KRUSE. Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #27-2010, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
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NEW BUSINESS- Flu shots will be available again this year. Healthlink will be charging a site visit fee of $60.00 this year plus the $20.00 per vaccine. Runion will explore other possibilities for employee’s to receive the vaccination. 
PDG will be meeting with Kruse, Runion, and any others to review the services they provide. They would also like to cover a 5-10 year plan for the future. 
Woodmore Schools have been challenged to collect pop tabs from aluminum cans to provide funds for the Ronald McDonald house. The pop tabs will be collected at the Town Hall and at the Elementary School Office. Runion requested permission to put an informational flyer about the Pop Tab Drive in with the monthly utility bills this month. Council unanimously agreed to allow the flyer. 
MAYOR’S REPORT-  No report.

Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:00p.m. 







________________________







Mayor Richard A. Harman

_____________________________                          
Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer                           
